
Medical School

By ROBERTA HUFF

BECAUSE OF illness, Dr . Tom Lowry, '16
reed, new dean of the University School of
Medicine, was unable last month to assume
duties . Until his recovery Dr. Harold Shoe-
maker, assistant dean and professor of
pharmacology, was to serve as acting dean .
Dr . Lowry's appointment, effective No-
vember 15, will continue to July 1, 1943 .
Dr . J . William Finch, '31med, Hobart,

was elected president of the Alumni Asso-
ciation of the University School of Medi-
cine at the annual meeting of the Associ-
ation held October 28 in Oklahoma City .

Other officers elected are Dr. Ennis Gul-
latt, '32med, Ada, vice president, and Dr .
Melvin C. Kimball, '31med, Battlesville,
secretary and treasurer .
A practicing physician and surgeon at

Hobart since 1936, Dr . Finch served his in-
terneship at the Vancouver General Hos-
pital, Vancouver, British Columbia, and
took a post-graduate course in pediatrics in
Washington University, St. Louis . Last
spring he was elected a fellow of the Ameri-
can College of Physicians and inducted into
the College at its annual meeting .
Alumni

Paul F. Smith, '41med, former resident
in surgery at the Hillcrest Memorial Hos-
pital at Tulsa, has been commissioned a
first lieutenant and has reported for duty
at Fort Sam Houston, Texas .
Lt. Col . A . E . White, '32med, has been

transferred to Camp Pickett, Virginia,
where he is on duty with the Medical Corps .
Dr . Vivian McCartney, '28med, has

opened medical practice at Norman . She
has been associated with the . Deaconess
Hospital in Milwaukee, Aultman Hospital
in Canton, Ohio, and Newberry Hospital
in Newberry, Michigan .
Dr. Paul T . Powell, '41med, has been

appointed director of the Pittsburg County
health unit and city medical director at
McAlester . Mrs . Powell is the former Lu-
cille Hinshaw, '386a, '39m.fa .

Miss Ora Buckum, '30nurse, and Dr .
Milton J. Serwer, both of Oklahoma City,
were married there October 9 . Mrs . Serwer
was an employee of the Southwestern Bell
Telephone Company. Dr. Serwer is a grad-
uate of the University of Chicago and Rush
Medical School in Chicago . The couple
have established a home in Oklahoma City.
Dr. Phil Lowenthal, '38med, is a phy-

sician in Washington, D. C.
Dr. John O. Winston, '33med, has been

appointed assistant chief physician at the
Santa Fe Employees' Hospital at Temple,
Texas . He has been associated with the
Santa Fe Railway Company since his grad-
uation .
Dr. Thomas C. Points, '37-'41, and Mrs .

Points, of Oklahoma City, have chosen
Caroline Lee as the name for their baby
girl born September 4 .

towtt ,r lahom	 ! ty . lht p efect

example of fine hotel operation is
truly Oklahoma City's favorite
host. Home of Station KOMA.
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MEMO To SOONERS :
Demands for room accommodations at

the Biltmore have increased so greatly in
recent months that the choice of rooms is
often limited-and sometimes on week-
ends we are booked to capacity . We
therefore suggest to our friends that they
make reservations in advance to avoid
disappointment.
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